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There were no resolutions or recommendations.

BOURNEMOUTH UNIVERSITY
minutes of the EDUCATION ENHANCEMENT committee meeting 
held on 10th February 2010
Present: 
J Vinney (Chair), S Bellamy, B Dyer, A Gutierrez, A Ireland, J Jenkin, S Laird, J Mack, J Ricci, P Ryland, C Symonds, J Taylor, X Velay, T Watson, G Willcocks, R Rogers (Secretary).
Apologies: 
D Ball, J Gush, J Hanson, C Matthews, J Moon, 
1 minutes of the meeting held on 8th OCTOBER 2009
The minutes were agreed as an accurate record, subject to one amendment:
Item 11: This feedback would form part of the single conservation should be:  This feedback would form part of the single conversation. 
2 matters arising not otherwise on the agenda
Matters arising - Item 3 (from 08.11.09 minutes): E-Learning Enhancement system reporting: John Vinney confirmed that this had now been completed. 
Matters arising - Item 4 (from 08.11.09 minutes): Resources – Support for distance learners: Jenny Jenkin confirmed that this was now included within the SAS strategic review and would be monitored through a variety of committees.
Item 4: Online submission strategy group: Janet Hanson had met with the group to consider how to take this forward. Work is ongoing to look at other comparable Higher Education Institutions with high NSS scores in Assessment and Feedback to assess if there are any common themes in terms of approach or technology used. Jenny Jenkin to take this item forward.
JJ
Item 7: Peer observation scheme: Jacky Mack had collated current policies from the partner institutions and peer observation was included. 
Item 8: Resources: Improved communication over Estates building work had been requested by Committee members. Stuart Laird confirmed that information went out on both the staff and student portals. They worked closely to promote changes across the University and through the Bulletin but would welcome feedback to improve this.  
Item 13: Any Other Business – Timetabling: John Vinney explained that progress was being made and that the key emerging theme was around how changes to timetabled sessions were communicated to students in a timely and appropriate manner. Some Schools were now routinely using SMS text messaging but that this was not yet embedded. Consistency of approach was highlighted as important.
It had been noted that Bath University was using Facebook to facilitate communication between students, pre-arrival. Janet Hanson had researched this approach and discovered that this was not used consistently. Tom Watson added that American institutes successfully used social networking sites to communicate with students. It was suggested that this could be piloted with existing BU Facebook groups. Jenny Jenkin advised the Committee that she was involved with a BU group who were looking at the student experience and this could be a good outlet to consider this further.
3 EDUCATION ENHANCEMENT CONFERENCE
The Committee heard that planning for the Education Enhancement Conference (20th May 2010) was on track. Speakers from Bedfordshire and Exeter Universities were being invited to participate. Jennifer Taylor was asked to ensure that this conference was promoted to all staff on the staff portal.
JT


4 SCHOOL’S ANNUAL EDUCATION ENHANCEMENT ACTION PLANS 2010/11
Schools had been invited to submit their annual education enhancement action plans for 2009-10 and provide verbal updates to the committee.
Business School: The BS was undergoing a period of transitional change. It was stated that there will be 6 new heads of departments in the future and a number of other new posts which were still to be recruited. As a result of this, the Business School was not developing any new programme proposals in the near future, although there would be opportunities to develop their postgraduate provision in the medium to longer term. 

School of Conservation Sciences: The CS annual education enhancement action plan had been previously reviewed and updated in line with the School Quality Report and NSS data. The School was undergoing a curriculum review of its undergraduate provision during 2010 and their action plan would be further updated following on from this. 
School of Design, Engineering and Computing: DEC had not provided a written report as they were finding it difficult to obtain accurate data across their frameworks, but identified that they were weak on international recruitment.  Xavier Velay agreed to provide a written plan to the Committee by 10th March 2010.
XV
School of Health and Social Care: The HSC annual education enhancement action plan would need to be further refreshed in April 2010. Pilots within the School include E-submission and E-feedback, together with a new interprofessional unit to be delivered across their undergraduate provision. 
Media School: The MS are currently undertaking a review of their education and enhancement activity. This had led to the development of characteristics of a degree from the Media School and to proposals for development of future units and programmes in its portfolio. Employability was good within the School, enterprise and professional practice were integrated and there was good support for international students and placements. 
School of Services Management: An update on the SM education enhancement action plan, which runs from 2008-12, was presented. The undergraduate review which was undertaken during 2009 will result in changes being made with an updated version being put in place for 2010-11. 
The Committee discussed the University’s current Education Enhancement Strategy and questioned whether the themes were still appropriate and if it was still fit for its purpose. It was agreed that the strategy needed refreshing to take the University forward for the next 4 years. A group led by Jennifer Taylor would be formed to update the strategy, including PVC (E&PP), colleagues from each School, the Students Union and Jacky Mack. It was also noted that in future the School level education enhancement action plans should be presented in a more standardised format and cover the period of the EE Strategy, with annual updates.
JT
5 IMPLICATIONS OF bu 2010 STRATEGIC REVIEWS, AND REVISED KPIs for student experience, for THE education enhancement strategy and school’s Action plans
John Vinney had circulated the original student experience Key Performance Indicators (KPIs) and invited the Committee to feedback on their suitability in time for the BU Strategic Plan refresh. The refreshed BU Strategic Plan 2010-2014 now includes a modified set of KPIs relating to student experience. It was noted that the current Education Enhancement Strategy would now need to be considered in the light of these revised KPIs, but John Vinney confirmed that although there had been some minor changes, the overall thrust of the KPIs relating to Student Experience, was the same. The refreshed EE Strategy would incorporate the new format KPIs.
John Vinney explained that arising from the refreshed BU Strategic Plan 2010-2014 there were now ten strategic reviews taking place. Three of these, in particular, related to EE and so an update would be reported to the next EEC meeting. These are off- campus provision, non-traditional modes of delivery and trans-national education.

SUMMARY OF EDUCATION ISSUES ARISING FROM SCHOOL QUALITY REPORTS
Jennifer Taylor reported that the 2008-09 School Quality Reports had been to Academic Standards Committee and presented a paper which highlighted common themes across Schools, including: focussed peer observation, timetabling and communication, SUE, resources, PI issues and ARFMs. 

The Students’ Union suggested that a student expectation survey could be completed by new level C students to allow the University to align with their needs and expectations. Tom Watson advised that there would need to be a quick analysis turnover of this data to allow Schools the opportunity to obtain the relevant impression of the new cohorts. It was noted that ‘Stepping Stones’ could be involved with this process and it was advised that Christine Keenan be invited to the next EEC meeting to provide an update of this project.
RR
QAA INSTITUTIONAL AUDIT – December 2008 ACTION PLAN UPDATE (JANUARY 2010 with reference to business of EEC and balance of work with ASC)
Jennifer Taylor provided an update on the QAA Institutional Audit December 2008 Action Plan. The Committee was reminded that the QAA audit team had recommended the University clarify the balance of activity relating to quality assurance and to quality enhancement within the University’s deliberative committees. The ‘Constitution & Procedures Committee’ is currently undertaking a review of how Senate, and its sub-committee structure, operates which will include this specific point. 
The Committee was advised that School’s favoured the flexibility that the School Quality Assurance and Enhancement Committees provided in order to progress quality issues, but there was less flexibility to discuss teaching and learning within the new structure.  Philip Ryland explained that the School of Services Management held sub-groups to support their SQAEC. Geoff Willcocks added that a separate teaching and learning committee could allow flexibility of feedback from a broader variety of staff who did not engage with SQAEC. John Vinney stated that each School needed to find a way to ensure education enhancement was considered appropriately at a School level, and that there were a variety of ways this could be done through the SQAEC. 
6 BU AWARDS EVENT 15TH DECEMBER 2009
John Vinney invited the Committee to provide feedback on the recent BU awards event and the general consensus was that it had worked well. Jonathan Wardle was working with a crew of students to produce short films on the award winning projects. The Committee discussed how best to develop the areas of good practice from the award winners. It was suggested groups of staff should come together to discuss areas of good practice or it could be fed through the School’s staff development sessions.  The Committee was asked to reflect, for the next meeting, on how this could be developed through the Education Enhancement Strategy and to consider how incentives could be used to stimulate entries for the next round of awards.
ALL
7 Resources 
The Students’ Union advised the Committee that some rooms at the Lansdowne campus were not appropriate for teaching use. Although there was a strategy in place to create more effective space and remodel existing rooms at this campus, this was not evident to current students. It was noted that this could affect NSS stores. City Gate Church at the Lansdowne campus was also an area of concern. Students had complained to the Students’ Union that the seating was uncomfortable and that there were no writing tablets. John Vinney noted that the space was mainly used for level C students for lectures running for approximately 1 to 2 hours and that it was only expected to be used until Easter, to align with the noisy building works on campus. Stuart Laird advised the Committee that they were currently investigating this, but highlighted that this space was only being used for the current term and it was unlikely that it would be needed in the future. The Students’ Union agreed that it would be helpful to students if they were advised that City Gate was only temporary accommodation until new lecture spaces were available.
SL
Although it was being worked on as part of the IT refresh strategy, it was identified that the student portal was not as efficient as the staff portal at delivering news updates. Jenny Jenkin agreed to look into this.   
JJ
Stuart Laird reported that HEFCE had enforced 2 key areas on HEIs; to reduce carbon emissions by 30% and to improve space utilisation.  The University was making good progress towards reducing carbon emissions, but space utilisation remained problematic. It was explained that on paper space was effectively utilised, but a room audit undertaken at the end of 2009 had highlighted that total space utilisation was more challenging. The fact that smaller spaces are now often not suitable and that trend now was towards larger and more flexible spaces was noted.

8 E-learning ENHANCEMENT GROUP
The minutes of the E-Learning Enhancement Group dated 07.10.09, 12.11.09, 15.12.09 and 12.01.10 were all noted. 
John Vinney advised the Committee about the high level of surveys sent to the student email group. There had been 15 in December 09, 135 in January 10 and 44 (so far) in February 10. Janet Hanson and Jenny Jenkin were currently considering methods to resolve this through the E-Learning Enhancement Group. Although students were able to opt out of receiving surveys, it was suggested an opt out option be added to every survey sent or an opt in system developed.
Andrew Ireland raised a concern relating to a condition set at evaluation events which formed part of the University’s strategic vision for its partnerships regarding the use of myBU. Partners were still having technical problems with myBU and as a result some were going back to using their own VLEs. The Committee heard that these IT issues were being reported to BU IT staff, but were not being resolved. It was noted that BU IT staff were not aware of any ongoing concerns. Stuart Laid would report this back to Estates and IT. 
SL
The Committee was advised that the E-Learning Enhancement Group was not focussing on many areas of enhanced E-Learning. This would be reported to David Ball for consideration.
DB
9 REPORTS / PROPOSALS FROM EXTERNALLY FUNDED PROJECTS
CEMP (Media School): The Committee noted the paper which had been submitted by Jonathan Wardle. Marc Prensky, who coined the terms digital natives/digital immigrants would be coming to BU for the whole of September 2010 to work as a visiting scholar. This would also provide staff with an opportunity to engage with his ideas and concepts. 
LearnHigher / HERE! (DEC):  Xavier Velay explained that projects within the School of DEC were progressing. LearnHigher funding was soon due to run out. 

The Committee was advised that the CEMP and LearnHigher projects will both report to the May meeting for the final time. It was agreed that Jonathan Wardle would circulate the 5 year CEMP plan to Committee members. CEMP will continue to provide updates to EEC but not as an externally funded project.
JW
10 any other business
There was no any other business.
11 DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting is due to take place 19th May at 2.00pm in the Committee room, Poole House.
Ricky Rogers


Academic Quality Officer (EDQ) and acting Secretary to the Committee

February 2010
Approved as a true and accurate record:

John Vinney (Chair)                                                Date: 19th May 2010
